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September 19, 2018 

 

Dear Webutuck Families, 

 

We now have completed the inspection, testing and monitoring by an independent industrial 

hygienist at all facilities in the District.    

 

The hygienist has informed the District that it is his opinion that the High School and 

Intermediate School presents a normal fungal ecology.  In layman’s terms, this means that both 

of these schools there is no immediate action needed for mold remediation.  We will continue to 

address maintenance concerns as needed using our available district staff. 

 

As I stated in an earlier correspondence, testing was completed at the Webutuck Elementary 

School on Tuesday, September 18
th

.  It was important to me and to the Board of Education to 

have data from that testing as soon as possible and I directed the inspection company to get 

immediate results.  I received the results a little after 3:00 a.m. this morning and I have directed 

action based on those results.  Those actions are as follows: 

 

 We have engaged a professional restoration company to resolve on going environmental 

concerns through the use of commercial equipment. 

 

 I have directed that the entire school will be cleaned top to bottom to the highest 

standards, which will be verified by our third party inspector. 

 

 The work will commence at the close of business Friday and will continue non-stop until 

work is completed Sunday evening 

The safety and health of the faculty, staff and students of all district buildings is the top priority 

of my office.  Once these environmental  concerns were brought to my attention, immediate 

action was taken and I will continue to keep the community updated as to our progress.  I will 

make all documents related to air testing available on our District website once they are provided 

by our inspector. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Raymond Castellani   

Superintendent   


